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President  Lauren Smith  
Contact 0418 378 812 
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Contact 0412 789 327  
 
 Treasurer   Kerryn King 
Contact 0400 659 945 
 
 Secretary  Tracy Smith 
 Contact 0412 715 528 
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Assistant DC: Marisa Walters 
Contact 0424 751 951 
 
Chief Instructor: Eliza Sinclair  
Contact 0403 153 997 
 
Contact MPPC 
morningtonpeninsulapc@gmail.com 



 
DC’s Report:  
Hi everyone, welcome to our June rally!  
We are very excited to join with Langwarrin Pony Club to hold a joint rally. We hope that 
you will all make some new friends and have fun exposing your ponies to new grounds. The 
main reason for holding this rally with LPC is that our dressage arenas at our club grounds 
are currently being fixed up. We are smudging the arenas to level them out a bit more, as 
we have some low points along the fence lines. Then, we are adding top soil. Once the grass 
grows back, we will be adding a bit of sand to the top to give them some stability. This 
means that they will be out of action all winter. Please, if you are using the grounds in the 
meantime, do not ride on the dressage arena area. As in previous years, our July rally will be 
our cross country rally held at Tooradin Estate – so this rally will be offsite too. We believe 
the LPC will be joining us for this rally too. More details to come on that over the coming 
month. 
 
Last month our riders were very successful competing at the zone flat and games qualifier 
and we have both flat and games teams who have qualified to compete at states. The state 
competition will be held later in June, and we wish all our riders the best of luck! A huge 
thankyou to Kate Duignan and all the helpers involved who managed to get the teams 
together and organize training. A reminder that if you are over the age of 14 and you have 
been a member of pony club for 2 years, you must have your C certificate in order to 
compete at state level – so keep working away at your certificate books! We are planning to 
focus more on our certificate work over the rest of the year so we can get all our riders up 
to date with their certificates after the covid disruptions of the past few years. 
 
Just a quick note re: grading at rallies. If you would like to be graded at a rally, it would be 
very helpful if you could give me the heads up before the rally – just send me an email or a 
text so that I can make sure I plan my day accordingly. As I have to be pretty hands on with 
Sienna at the moment, I may not be in the clubrooms in the morning when you sign in. The 
grading request forms are available from the clubrooms when you sign in or can be 
downloaded from our website and filled in prior to rally day. 
 
Finally, a couple of important notes about our rally on Sunday. The canteen at LPC works on 
a pre-order basis. If you would like to order lunch on the day, please head to the canteen in 
the morning and place your order. I believe they are accepting orders from 8.30 until 
10.30am. Please park in the gravel car park, or up on the grass hill past the clubrooms near 
the yards. If you are rostered on for SJ setup/packup or canteen helper, please be on time. 
Gear check is at 9am in front of the club rooms and there will be a D / D* certificate lesson 
in the morning at 8.30am. If you are working on either of those certificates, please be at the 
LPC clubrooms at 8.30am – make sure you bring your certificate book with you! I have put a 
list of D / D* riders later on in the newsletter. 
 
If you have any questions about the rally, please get in touch, otherwise, I look forward to 
seeing you all on Sunday at the LPC grounds! 
Kirsty 



JC’s Report: 
Buddy System – Please ensure you know what team you are in. If you are not in a team, 
contact Kate Duignan on 0407 329 501. A coloured ribbon or a scrunchie/hair tie etc. in your 
team colour should be worn at every rally on either yourself or your horse 

 
Buddy System June Rally Game – Send in your Best Fail Photo or Video! 
As we will not be at MPPC for the June rally, the Junior Committee are running an online 
coloured team game. This is a chance to earn points for your team which go towards the 
perpetual trophy awarded at presentation night. All entries will earn points for their team. 
1st place will win a prize & 1st, 2nd and 3rd will earn bonus points for their team! Photos 
and videos accepted. Parents, feel free to enter too!  Winners will be announced via 
Facebook on the rally day. Please send entries via Facebook, text message or email to Kate 
Duignan, 0407 329 501 or kated26@bigpond.com before June the 5th. 

 
Buddy Teams as at the 18th May 2022 

 

 
 

 



Around The Club: 
Next Rally – Our next rally is on Sunday the 3rd of July at Tooradin Estate. Please remember 
to RSVP. 
Certificates – Riders should be working through their certificates at each rally and at home if 
required. If you do not know what certificate you need to be completing, please get in 
contact with the DC or Assistant DC. Please bring your certificate book to every rally. To 
order your certificate book go to https://ponyclubaustralia.com.au/certificate-manuals/. 
Congratulations – Well done to Nevaeh Waetford and Kiana Williams for achieving their C 
Certificate on the 29th of May! 
 

Presentation Night:  
Congratulations to all award recipients! 

 

https://ponyclubaustralia.com.au/certificate-manuals/?fbclid=IwAR10dk1870jE1PY_UQ-mXFkEeIYFBf_YJ8a1IchbD8IaPRFMbb_k7lGTdZ0


 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Pink for BCNA at May Rally:  
Thanks to the generosity of all our members, we’re proud to say we raised over $700 for the 
Breast Cancer Network Australia. These funds were raised through donations, raffle tickets 
and the canteen. It was amazing to see all our members decked out in pink to support this 
wonderful cause. 

  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Hygain Pony Club Promotion: 

 
 
 



Out & About:  

Paige King Riding Harnsby Park Elijah G2 Mount Duneed HT - 2nd after SJ 
 
If you’d like your photo or results featured in the newsletter, please email it to Kate; 
Kated26@bigpond.com  

 
Games, Flat and Musical Zone Event: 
Congratulations to the members who competed at the State Qualifier for games and 
flat/pair teams and a big congratulations to the teams who have made it to state 
on the 25th and 26th of June; 
1st - Flat Team Kate, Lauren, Seth and Kiana & qualified for states  
2nd - Pairs Team Isac and Seth & qualified for states 
3rd - Pairs Team Samara and Miabella 
5th - Pairs Team Liza and Cora 
2nd - Peninsula pirates games team & qualified for states 
3rd - Composite MPPC, Langwarrin, Balnarring games team & qualified for states 

Good Luck at States! 
We wish the following riders the best of luck at the State Games, Flat and Musical Zone 
State Event on the 25th and 26th of June at Woodlands Pony Club.   
Flat team of four: Kate Duignan, Lauren Monkhouse, Seth Staley, and Kiana Williams  
Pairs teams: Staley and Seth Staley 
Games team: Miabella Bush, Kate Duignan, Monique Hudd, Ava Kingston, Isac Staley, Seth 
Staley, Nevaeh Waetford, and Kiana Williams 
 

Upcoming PCV Events: 
• SMZ Ride to Time Qualifier - 4th June 
• Balnarring Pony Club and Open Horse Trails - 4th and 5th June 
• Benalla Pony Club Freshmans and Combined Training Weekend - 11th and 12th June 
• Drysdale & Leopold Pony Club & Open Dressage Jackpot BEDS Round 1  - 13th June 
• Maldon Pony Club Horse Trails and Combined Training - 18th and 19th June 
• Smythesdales & District Pony Club Horse Trails & Combined Training - 25th-26th June 
• State mounted games - 25th June 
• State flat, musical, teams competition - 26th June 
• Deniliquin Pony Club & Open Horse Trails, Combined Training, Supercross - 26th June 

 
More events can be found on the Pony Club Victoria website.  

mailto:Kated26@bigpond.com


June Birthdays:  
Wishing our members the happiest of birthdays!  

Sam R 
Hannah J 
Abby C 

 
Rider Profile:  

Personal Information 

 

Full Name Paige Rewuk  

Age 12 

Horse’s Name  Dixie 

Riding Information 
 

Coach Catherine Martindale 

Favourite Discipline  Cross Country 

When and where did 
you start riding? 

I started riding/got my first 
horse when I was three and I 
did trail rides with my sister 
and lessons  

How often do you 
ride? 

I would normally ride 5 times 
a week but I have broken by 
ankle and can’t ride for 6 
months  

How many horses do 
you have? 

I have two horses Nicko and 
Dixie  

Biggest Influences  My biggest influences are 
Andrew Hoy and Alycia 
Burton  

Equestrian Highlights My biggest highlight was 
getting a thoroughbred  

Other Information 

Pets I have many pets including two alpacas  

Hobbies/Interests I played soccer but I don’t anymore because of my ankle  
Ambitions 4* eventer  

Planned Career Vet 
Something I Collect I collect saddle pads  

MPPC member who’s 
profile you’d like to 
read next 

Isac Staley  



D/D* Riders:  
Please meet at the LPC clubrooms with your book at 8.30am. 
 

 

Rally Roster: 

Rally Plan - Groups:  



Rally Plan – Lessons: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Members Ground Access:  
Members, please remember you must book prior to riding on the 
grounds. Riders must avoid any “out of bounds areas” advised at 
the time. Non-members are required to pay a grounds fee of $25 
and fill out the online wavier form. Failure to obey these rules will 
result in forfeiture of access rights. To book a day and time please 
go to: 
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=682922&fbclid=IwAR2ZRb2yN6Zxaq6nJto
wBhSRZ18n35qYzpc1r1IlSmUxkUhZfkll74GTtYs 
  

 
Keep up to date with MPPC!    
 
 
 
 
 
http://www.mornpenponyclub.com.au/       MPPC Members Only  
 
 
 
 
 
@morningtonpeninsulaponyclub      MPPC 

 
Uniform: 
Riders please note WINTER uniform is to be worn at the rally 

 
It is important for riders to be in the correct gear at rallies. Winter uniform is the white shirt, 
brown tie, red woollen jumper, white/cream/banana jodhpurs and pony club badge. 
Summer Uniform is red polo top, white/cream/banana jodhpurs and badge.  
If unmounted pony club uniform is still required however dark jodhpurs are acceptable. 
Clean riding boots and pony club top must be worn.  
Jumping vests are recommended at MPPC for jumping lessons.  

 
 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=682922&fbclid=IwAR2ZRb2yN6Zxaq6nJtowBhSRZ18n35qYzpc1r1IlSmUxkUhZfkll74GTtYs
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=682922&fbclid=IwAR2ZRb2yN6Zxaq6nJtowBhSRZ18n35qYzpc1r1IlSmUxkUhZfkll74GTtYs
http://www.mornpenponyclub.com.au/


Pony Club Top Tips! 

 Riders must sign in the morning of a rally with their pony club book 

 Please stay for the lunchtime or end of rally meeting as important information is 

shared during it  

 Ensure your horse has access to fresh water and hay throughout the day  

 Riders must be accompanied by an adult whilst at Pony Club  

 Horses must not be tied to floats that are not attached to cars  

 Summer uniform is to be worn during daylight savings time and Winter uniform 

when it is not daylight savings 
 

 

 

  

 

 


